



# House Releases Critical Testimony in Biden Impeachment Probe

A former business partner of Hunter Biden told congressional investigators that President Joe Biden met with one of his son's Chinese business interests around 2017.

The testimony is part of the U.S. House impeachment inquiry against the president.

Fox News Digital reports that Rob Walker gave closed-door transcribed evidence to the House Oversight and Judiciary Committees earlier this month.

He recalled a meeting that involved himself, both of the Bidens, several other business partners and Ye Jianming, who was then chairman of CEFC China Energy. Walker said that Hunter was hoping to create a joint venture with the latter.



Kameleon007/iStock/Getty Images Plus

Walker was fuzzy on timing, but estimated the date as some time during 2017. He assured investigators that "it was for certain [when] he was out of office," referring to the elder Biden's tenure as President Barack Obama's vice president.

"I don't remember the exact time, but I remember being in Washington, D.C., and the former vice president stopped by. We were having lunch," he said.

The House Oversight Committee has <u>released</u> the full <u>transcript</u> of Walker's testimony, posting "key excerpts" on X:

Around the time Hunter Biden and his associates received a \$3 million payment from a CEFC entity, Joe Biden attended a CEFC meeting at the Four Seasons in Washington, D.C.

CEFC Chairman Ye Jianming and other CEFC officials were in attendance.

Hunter Biden and his associates' work with CEFC, a Chinese government linked energy company, began in February 2016 when Joe Biden was Vice President of the United States. However, Hunter Biden and his associates were not paid until after Joe Biden left office.

Rob Walker admitted Hunter Biden's last name would "probably get people in the door" and had a letter he drafted to CEFC Director Zang placed on Hunter Biden's letterhead because he was the son of the Vice President at the time.

Rob Walker's account, Robinson Walker LLC, received the \$3 million payment from the CEFC entity on March 1, 2017. The next day he wired \$1,065,000 to James Gilliar, a Biden family associate, and then over the course of several months wired incremental payments to the Bidens totaling around \$1,065,000. Rob Walker told investigators Hunter asked him to send incremental payments to various Biden accounts, including Hallie Biden and James



#### Written by **Rebecca Terrell** on February 13, 2024



Biden, who were not affiliated with the CEFC deal.

During the Obama-Biden Administration, Hunter Biden, Rob Walker, and James Gilliar had a lucrative contract with Romanian businessman Gabriel Popoviciu, who was under investigation. Walker was unable to articulate what services the partners provided for \$180,000 monthly from Popoviciu. The payments abruptly ended shortly after Joe Biden left the vice presidency.

Rob Walker testified that he maintained a close friendship with Hunter Biden since the Clinton Administration—but their friendship abruptly ended after Hunter Biden refused to repay a \$50,000 loan from Walker.





### **Subscribe to the New American**

Get exclusive digital access to the most informative, non-partisan truthful news source for patriotic Americans!

Discover a refreshing blend of time-honored values, principles and insightful perspectives within the pages of "The New American" magazine. Delve into a world where tradition is the foundation, and exploration knows no bounds.

From politics and finance to foreign affairs, environment, culture, and technology, we bring you an unparalleled array of topics that matter most.



## **Subscribe**

#### What's Included?

24 Issues Per Year
Optional Print Edition
Digital Edition Access
Exclusive Subscriber Content
Audio provided for all articles
Unlimited access to past issues
Coming Soon! Ad FREE
60-Day money back guarantee!
Cancel anytime.